Learning Assessment Committee Meeting, 

Friday, Nov. 9, 2012

1-2:45 pm in L104

Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Mildred Lewis, Ann

McMurdo, David Mitchell, Karolyn van Putten, Tina 

Vasconcellos, Kathy Williamson

1) Minutes from 10-26-12 were reviewed and approved 

2) Assessment Week Staffing:

Wednesday: Karolyn, Ann will try get away from booked appointments,



      we'll check with Evelyn

Thursday: Kathy from 2-3:15, David from 3:15-5, Karolyn, Vina from 2-3

Friday:  Kathy, David, Cheli, Vina, Karolyn

Wednesday & Friday sessions will be held in F170, while Thursday's will be in 

G271

- An email reminder will be sent out on Tuesday, and Kathy and David will nudge 

their contacts to show up

- Mildred will be reviewing the student services entries in TaskStream
3) Skype call with Jenny Lowood, BCC Assessment Chair:
- Prior to the call, we determined that our multidisciplinary programs were in humanities, language arts, social sciences, Journalism

- Karolyn set up the call because 


1) she wanted to clarify how BCC handles their 


multidisciplinary programs assessment, and


2) if the statement made at the last Board meeting, that 


BCC had 100% of their assessment done, was actually 


true

1) Jenny stated that "they actually have not" finished 100%. She said it was a problem with the way TS was set up, that when assessment measures were submitted, the column alignment made it appear that the item was assessed.

- She also said that many of their assessments were not yet in TS.

- They have assessed all their high impact courses, (approximately 40 courses)

- They have also assessed about 12 programs

- BCC is on a 6-semester cycle                                                         - the 1st 3 semesters were designated for high impact courses, which they did not finish

    - now, next 3 semesters, they're concentrating on ILOs, focusing on communication and programs based on communication, like Eng, ELS, Spanish

- They're starting with the programs, then letting the courses come in under the program's umbrella

- e.g: for communication, they identified departments emphasizing this area, then courses within these departments

- they didn't give their faculty the choice of 'what' to assess, but did give them the choice of 'how' to assess:

1) they could choose to assess ILOs (while also then using these ILO-linked course assessments for both course & ILO assessment)

2) could do a program assessment, assessing all the courses, or capstone courses, while showing their relationship to the ILO

3) Or they could just do their own assessment however they wanted

- All their courses/programs are mapped to their ILOs, so everything is already aligned

- she stated BCC has a process for assessing multidisciplinary programs and will send us a copy

- it appears that BCC does not have multidisc. programs like we do, but has mapped GE requirements to ILOs

    - eg: they've mapped Global Awareness ILO to their GEs and have created a rubric that applies to several disciplines

- as an example of a rubric, she described how they took an ACCJC rubric to an assessment committee meeting (e.g: critical analysis), talked about what it was, designed a list of skills around it, requesting essays from which they could look at their programs, then solicit materials from the courses that have pertinent SLOs/assessments, then dialoguing about the results.

- In this way, program, course/ILO assessment was efficiently carried out

- While assessing 1 ILO each semester, they at the same time, also took action on assessment from the previous semester

- some summations from the conversation:


- we need to get the mapping set up in our TaskStream


- each course needs to be mapped to at least 1 ILO


- we need to think about and pick an ILO to assess, how it will be done


- we need to design a rubric and see who will be involved in its creation


- we need teams from differing areas to be 'readers'


- we'll let individual instructors do their own grading of the ILO


- at some point, all the data needs to be pulled together, and there should be dialogue and evaluation


- BCC method is one rich in dialogue, but it does take a lot of extra work


- a simplification, could be taking random samples from different departments, read these results with a rubric developed for a specific ILO, then reporting on the findings


- if a course is mapped to an ILO, then when course is assessed, so is the ILO - there would still have to be an interdisciplinary dialogue session


- At Cabrillo College, they decided that within a certificated department, each instructor could assess what they wanted. Then they'd have long meetings, where each instructor would present their findings and a written summary of the presentation was the evidence for the assessment


- Each department could have their own meeting about their ILO of choice.

4) Request for Flex Day venue for Launch Party

- Haven't heard back yet from the President regarding our request to use the Flex Day lunch hour for our Launch Party and first college-wide dialogue activity

- President needs to be reminded to respond

